
 

 
 

 
 

 
REQUEST FOR PROPOSAL #0686 

 
To Lease, Operate and Maintain Cargo Building 4 Developed by ACAA 

 
 
The Allegheny County Airport Authority (“ACAA” or the “Authority”) is soliciting competitive sealed proposals 
from interested and qualified airlines, freight forwarders, or other companies involved in air cargo logistics to 
operate a dedicated air freight facility. The facility is projected to be completed in Q1 2024 and the Authority 
seeks to select a single occupant to lease, maintain, and operate future building “Cargo 4”. 

This is a Request for Proposal.  It is not an offer, a contract nor an invitation for bids.  The submission of a 
proposal, in response to this request, constitutes an invitation to negotiate and not to bid.  The submission of a 
proposal does not impose any legal obligation upon either the Allegheny County Airport Authority or the party 
submitting the proposal, nor does it create any contractual or quasi-contractual relationship between them. 
 
The Allegheny County Airport Authority reserves the right to reject or disregard any or all proposals, to negotiate 
with any or all firms submitting proposals or with firms not submitting proposals, and to enter into a contract 
with any firm for any or all of the services described herein. 
 
Your firm can obtain a copy of the RFP and instructions at:  https://flypittsburgh.bonfirehub.com/. This RFP is 
being released on behalf of the Department of Procurement, Allegheny County Airport Authority, Pittsburgh 
International Airport, Landside Terminal, 4th Floor Mezzanine, PO Box 12370, Pittsburgh, PA 15231-0370. 
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